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Dear Friends,

On behalf of the people of South Carolina, I am pleased to welcome you to the 24™ Annual Taco
Bell Track & Field Classic at Spring Valley High School.

We are thrilled to host this National Scholastic Sports Foundation Select Meet and the amazing
athletes, coaches, support staff, families, and fans who make it great. With more than 2,500
competitors from nearly 200 schools and 20 states, the Taco Bell Track & Field Classic is one of
the largest meets and features some of the best high school talent in the country. These young
men and women demonstrate a dedication to hard work and personal excellence that is key to
their success both on and off the track, and we can’t wait to see what they’ll do next!

Michael and I wish you the best for a wonderful meet. We are glad you’re here and hope you’ll
have some time during your stay to take advantage of the many scenic, recreational, and historic
attractions that abound in the Capital City and throughout the Palmetto State. God bless.




